
























































































Jane Beebe Turner, of Sarasota, Florida, passed away pm Tuesday, January 22, 2013. 
Born in Chicago, IL, in 1933, Jane entered Carleton in the fall of 1951. She later received 
her BA degree from Mount Holyoke College in 1955. She married Dick Turner, her high 
school sweetheart, in June 1955.  
 
Jane will be remembered for her love of reading, sharp and sarcastic wit, and her strong 
devotion to her family and friends. Despite battling rheumatoid arthritis for nearly her 
entire adult life, Jane never complained about the progressive physical toll the disease 
had on her body. She was a devoted wife and mother, following Dick all across the 
country to support his academic career. Jane was active in all of the communities in 
which she lived, raising her two sons and generously volunteering her time.  
 
Cape May, New Jersey held a special place for Jane and Dick, and they spent many 
weekends at the shore over the course of their lives together. They eventually retired 
there full time in the late 1990s. They shared a great love for the community and 
cherished the lifelong friendships they developed there.   
 
Jane and Dick had two sons. Dick passed in 2011. She is survived by both of her sons, six 
grandchildren, two step-grandchildren, and ten nieces and nephews.  
  
  Based upon The (Sarasota Florida) Herald-Tribune. 25 January 2013 
 
 
Dorothy Heinlein passed away on June 12, 2013.  
 
 
Carleton Community Mourns the Loss of Three Students 
 
As we grow older life feels ever more precious, so the news of the three Carleton students 
killed on Friday, February 28, 2014 in a snow storm related accident is a sharp sense of 
loss.  Our hearts go out to the parents and families of the students we have lost, Paxton 
Harvieux '15, James Adams '15, and Michael Goodgame '15, and to the Carleton 
Community. 
 
Our thoughts and prayers are also with the two surviving students also in the vehicle, 
Will Sparks '15 and Conor Eckert '17.  As of the printing of this newsletter, both students 
remained in satisfactory condition at Hennepin County Medical Center.  We send our 
best wishes and high hopes for their full recovery. 
 
 






































